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BARNSTABLE LICENSING AUTHORITY 

LICENSING HEARING MINUTES 
Town Hall Building, 367 Main Street, 2nd Floor Hearing Room, Hyannis, MA – 9:30 a.m. 

December 9, 2013 
 
A regular meeting of the Barnstable Licensing Authority was held on Monday, 
December 9, 2013, Chairman Martin Hoxie called the meeting to order at 9:30 A.M.  He 
introduced Gene Burman, Vice Chairman; Paul Sullivan, Clerk; Ron Semprini, Associate 
Commissioner; David Nunheimer, Associate Commissioner, Richard V. Scali, Interim 
Director of Regulatory Services, Lt. John Murphy and Patrolman Steve Maher, Liaison 
Officers from the Barnstable Police Department, and Christine Ade, Recording 
Secretary.   Dick Boy was absent. 
 
Vote to accept Minutes:  Vote to accept minutes of the 11/18/13 Meeting. 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to accept the minutes of the 11/18/13 Meeting. 
 
Hearings: 
 
One Day Wine & Malt License & 1 Day Entertainment License:  Application of 
Joseph Jamiel, Ardeo, 23V White’s Path, S. Yarmouth, for a One Day Beer & Wine 
License to serve at the Barnstable Municipal Airport concourse area for a Winter 
Solstice celebration for Airport employees on December 19, 2013..  
 
Mr. Jamiel appeared for the application.  He is the owner/operator of Ardeo.  They are 
requesting a one day license for 1 day 4-6 pm; 1 bar set up only.  It is December 19, 
2013.   
 
Mr. Hoxie asked who will serve the alcohol; Mr. Jamiel stated a TIPS certified 
employee. 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to approve the application of Joseph Jamiel, Ardeo, 23V White’s Path, S. 
Yarmouth, for a One Day Beer & Wine License to serve at the Barnstable Municipal 
Airport concourse area for a Winter Solstice celebration for Airport employees on 
December 19, 2013 from 4 pm to 6 pm.  
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Amend Class II Auto Dealer License:  Application of AMR Holdings – MH, LLC., d/b/a 
Prime Pre-Owned Center, 95 Falmouth Road, Hyannis, Matthew McGovern, Manager, 
to amend its Class II Auto Dealer license to change its parking plan to that approved by 
the Building Commissioner on 11/1/13 to encompass 19 customer/service vehicles, 79 
display/unregistered vehicles and 2 handicap vehicles, for a total of 100 vehicles on the 
site. 
 
Matt McGovern, co-owner and Tim Fallows, location manager appeared to request to 
amend the existing license to include # of ehicles on the site. 
 
Mr. Hoxie asked if this was in order; Officer Maher stated it is. 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to approve the application of AMR Holdings – MH, LLC., d/b/a Prime Pre-
Owned Center, 95 Falmouth Road, Hyannis, Matthew McGovern, Manager, to amend 
its Class II Auto Dealer license to change its parking plan to that approved by the 
Building Commissioner on 11/1/13 to encompass 19 customer/service vehicles, 79 
display/unregistered vehicles and 2 handicap vehicles, for a total of 100 vehicles on the 
site. 
 
Amend Class I Auto Dealer License:  Application of Xiphias Enterprises, Inc., d/b/a 
Hyannis Honda Annex, 405 West Main Street & 57 Shady Lane, Hyannis, James B. 
Goodwin, Manager, to amend its Class I Auto Dealer license to include a total of 79 
spaces as shown on updated plan signed by the Building Commissioner 10/15/13.  
Continued from 11/18/13. 
 
Jay Goodwin appeared for this application.  The purpose of this application is to comply 
with the request of Mr. Scali for the use of the property for new vehicle storage. 
 
Mr. Scali stated this is one of the ones on the BPD list needing updating.  They have 
now come into compliance. 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to approve the application of Xiphias Enterprises, Inc., d/b/a Hyannis Honda 
Annex, 405 West Main Street & 57 Shady Lane, Hyannis, James B. Goodwin, Manager, 
to amend its Class I Auto Dealer license to include a total of 79 spaces as shown on 
updated plan signed by the Building Commissioner 10/15/13.   
 
Show Cause Hearing:  At the request of the Town of Barnstable Building Division and 
Barnstable Police Department, a Show Cause Hearing is requested on Ferreira’s, 85 
Old Yarmouth Road, Timothy J. Ferreira, Manager for the purpose of determining if its 
Annual Junk Dealer License should be modified, suspended, revoked or otherwise 
conditioned due to the following violation pursuant to a Police Report dated October 25,:  
Violation of the restriction on its current Junk Dealer’s License, to wit:  “Recycling bins 
and related equipment to be utilized and stored within the existing building.”   Attorney 
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request to continue to January 13, 2014 hearing.  Mr. Hoxie stated this would be 
continued to January 13, 2014. 
 
Addition of Regulations for Class I & Class II Auto Dealers as proposed by the 
Barnstable Police Department as follows: 
 
Clarification to categories of vehicles to change wording from total vehicles allowed to wording 
that reflects numbers for display/unregistered vehicles, customer vehicles and/or employee 
vehicles. 
 

1. Require a sign on the property, legible from the street, listing the name of the business and the 
hours of operation. 

2. In the case of a new or modified application, require that the associated repair facility sign off on 
the application of the auto dealer indicating their affiliation with the applicant.  In the case of 
existing licenses, a letter be kept on file and updated yearly of the affiliation with a repair 
facility. 

3. Require all licensees to have available on site and readily available for inspection a copy of the 
approved parking plan submitted with the application and approved by the Board. 

4. Require that all spaces delineated on the approved parking plan be marked out on the surface of 
the property with lines utilizing a permanent substance, contrasting with the surface. 

5. In the instance of Class II dealers who do not display vehicles on the licensed property, or who 
only conduct business via the internet, that they be required to submit to the Licensing Authority 
at a minimum a quarterly report of all vehicle transactions, as delineated in the Used Vehicle 
Inventory Book. 

6. Allow licensees to utilize a computer-generated version of the Used Vehicle Inventory Book, so 
long as it is approved by Mass DOR. 
 
In the area of inspections and enforcement, it is recommended that a physical vehicle count be 
conducted of all Class I and Class II dealerships at least quarterly.  It is further recommended 
that an inspection of the Used Vehicle Inventory Book of each dealership be conducted at least 
once per year. 
 
Officer Steven Maher from the Barnstable Police Department went through these 
proposed regulations.  He stated he has read the letters submitted by several 
dealerships with regard to these regulations.  What we are seeking is for those 
applicants without plans, this would not come into play unless they were in for changes.  
Any new dealership or owners would need to comply with the plans denoting numbers.  
On this parking plan, it is asked that it be on site for inspection by BPD.  If there is a 
parking plan, he stated that the marking of spaces is needed.  A storage facility only 
would not need to be delineated.  The signs are necessary for the police department to 
figure out where they are.  How can you conduct a business without letting the public 
know who and what you are – as well as hours of operation for public.  One of the 
letters mentioned internet sales; however, if business is conducted from  home, it is a lot 
easier for them to send quarterly reports – the BPD is looking for number of vehicles 
they are selling.   A letter from a repair facility is only for those without repair allowed on 
site.  Some sites took 10-15 cars and had them out at repair facilities on top of their 
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regular count of cars.  It is hard for the police to look at the used vehicle inventory book 
and compare if vehicles are out for repair.  Officer Maher stated it IS a function of BPD 
to do this as the State Police have not been doing this regularly, contrary to what 
someone said in a letter.  They have found that just having a total number of vehicles on 
site has not worked.  There has been confusion about including customer vehicles – the 
cars are held for scrap, etc.  The numbers are not working unless specified as to what 
they are. 
 
Mr. Hoxie stated that all Class I and II dealers will have to indicate hours of operation.  
Officer Maher stated this is for the consumer and the BPD.  Mr. Hoxie asked if a 
Licensee could utilize more than one repair facility.  Officer Maher said that would be 
fine but they need to list where they have their cars out so the numbers can be checked.  
It need not be submitted to Licensing but needs to be available on site. 
 
Mr. Scali asked about the hours.  He said it particularly pertains to those not on site.  
The repair facility is supposed to be listed on the Form 53 – it is protection for the 
consumer as well to know that they are affiliated with a repair facility if the customer has 
a problem.  There are some who still need to come forward with lots or areas not on 
their current plans to make them current. 
 
Mr. Burman asked if all of the dealers were notified of these proposed changes.  Has 
there been a meeting to discuss this?  Mr. Scali stated that all have been invited to this 
meeting to comment and were also asked to comment in writing if they wished to do so.. 
 
Michael Bradley, partner in Huhtanen’s, appeared as a 27 year licensee with no 
complaints.  He finds some of the items (3) to be onerous – such as need for a repair 
facility signing off…Mr. Scali stated this would let the customer know where to go for 
warranty issues.  He stated that this is not true – he stated that he is responsible for the 
repair; he has to select the repair shop or fix it himself.  He stated he uses 1-2 garages.  
He does not think it is fair to ask a garage to affiliate itself with them.  He stated his sign 
is visible from the road.  They have their hours posted in the window already and do not 
want to take down their sign and re-do it with hours.  He understands now after hearing 
Officer Maher that the other items do not apply to him.  He said that his other concerns 
are addressed in the letter he sent to the Board. 
 
Officer Maher stated if the hours are posted someplace visible to the outside area it 
would be more than adequate – this licensee does not need to make these changes.  
Hours posted on the door, etc. will be adequate. 
 
Brad Tracy appeared also – commenting on the amount of vehicles a dealer has, there 
are a lot of places to put them on the larger lots.  He does not understand what this has 
to do with having more inventory than appears on their lot.  He also stated that the 
record book being available at all times has nothing to do with the Town, it is State law.  
Right now he does not see a need to mark the spaces either. 
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Officer Maher stated the Board is now issuing all licenses with a number of vehicles on 
the property.  If storing vehicles outside their licensed premises the Board does have 
authority over the storage off site if in Town.  Once a licensee holds a bill of sale or title, 
it is their responsibility to include that vehicle in their book and in their vehicle count.  
Once they take possession of the vehicle it should be on the count. 
 
William Baron appeared for Ziggy’s.  He said he has spoken to Officer Maher about the 
lines on the parking lot.  He moves the cars around for display.  He says he would never 
have the cars in the lines.  He fans them out.  Lining in the rear is which is not paved 
would be very difficult.  Officer Maher stated that in regard to the parking plan – it is 
signed off delineating the parking spaces.  If we are accepting these plans – and if the 
licensee is not sticking to it as signed off, what is the point of having one?  BPD is in a 
dilemma about this. He does not know how to address the issue of when they have less 
vehicles and want them to look like more.   
 
Mr. Hoxie asked if the plans are all marked out…Officer Maher replied that yes they are.  
The lot areas not used for display do not need to be marked out.  Lots of the dealers 
have these.   
 
James Goodwin came up to speak about the vehicle display lines being too controlling 
for merchandising.  Inventory is a very fluid thing – at times they are pushing their limits 
and other times slim on number of vehicles they have.  It is the merchandising that is 
important to make it look full if not full.  Every week the look of the lot changes and this 
is effective.  It is a very big deal to the dealers to have to stick to one plan with lines. 
 
Mr. Hoxie asked Officer Maher if there is flexibility in use of the lots for merchandising.  
Officer Maher stated some of the dealers put the vehicles OUTSIDE the parking plan – 
but they need to be on their lots.  Not on the roadways, not on the grass, etc.  When 
they have less cars it is not a problem to spread them out but when full it is a problem.   
 
Mr. Scali agreed with this assessment.  There are also zoning and fire code issues – 
this must take precedence. However, spreading out if they have less vehicles and not in 
the lines should be o.k. 
 
Mr. Burman said he sat on the Zoning Board for years.  They used to debate parking 
lots – the natural lots are better – less runoff, etc.  He does not think we should have 
hardtop surface and enforce plans with numbers.  Mr. Burman said certainly we can 
count. 
 
Officer Maher said we are not requiring blacktop.  He said #5 could exempt those 
surfaces from marked lines as long as they adhere to the parking plan. 
 
Mr. Semprini asked about storage at repair shops where repairs are not actually being 
done?  Officer Maher stated they are. 
 



 6

He then asked Mr. Bradley about clarification as to getting a consumer problem 
resolved – if a stalemate – he would like to have an opportunity to go to the repair shop 
to see the person actually working on his car.   Mr. Bradley said the customer can 
always go through the Lemon Law process if an issue with a vehicle cannot be 
resolved.  In terms of a repair shop, even if he had one in his garage you would not talk 
to his mechanic.  If you went to a repair shop HE is their customer, not you.  If there is a 
conflict the lemon law process makes demands on the dealers to act in good faith. 
 
Mr. Hoxie asked Officer Maher why it is important for us to know where vehicles are 
repaired.  He stated it is more about where and how many vehicles are being parked off 
a licensed premise.  During inspections this came up.  It wouild help to determine the 
max count of vehicles.    Mr. Scali stated the repair facility is required to be listed on the 
Form 53 each year.  There is flexibility on whether it has to sign off.  Mr. Burman asked 
if it could be out of the Town of Barnstable.  Mr. Scali stated it can.   
 
Officer  Maher stated there are also licenses which do not ALLOW repair – it is important 
to know where they have repairs done. 
 
Mr. Tracy also wanted to comment that there are a lot of dealers with potential for more 
cars – if you take the small dealers  
 
Mr. Nunheimer asked if we are not now requiring hardtop or marking on lines on those, 
hours of operation visible on premises, not necessarily on the name sign.  Also that 
vehicles not on site not be counted against the total on the license.  Officer Maher 
stated it is. 
 
Mr. Hoxie stated perhaps we should clarify the regulations after this hearing and bring it 
for vote at the next meeting.  Mr. Nunheimer stated that the only safe way to do this is to 
have another public hearing.    Mr. Scali stated it would just have to be continued, not 
re-advertised. 
 
Renewals: 

 
The following renewals have been submitted without any changes from the 
previous year for Licensing Authority approval: 
 
Mr. Scali stated The Steakhouse Sports Bar is not open and has tax issues.  The 
Regatta also is not open; they have advised they will be applying for a seasonal license.  
The Board voted unanimously not to renew the licenses of these two establishments. 
 
Common Victualler All Alcohol 
 
Pavilion Indian Cuisine, 511 Main Street, Hyannis 
Alberto’s Ristorante, 360 Main Street, Hyannis 
The Black Cat Tavern, 165 Ocean Street, Hyannis 
The Nineteenth Hole Tavern, 11 Barnstable Road, Hyannis 
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UNO Chicago Grill, 574 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
The Olive Garden Restaurant, 1095 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Fazio’s Trattoria, 294 Main Street, Hyannis 
Seaside Pub on Main, 615 Main Street, Hyannis 
Five Bays Bistro, 825 Main Street, Osterville 
99 Restaurant & Pub, 1600 Falmouth Road, Centerville 
British Beer Company, 412 Main Street, Hyannis 
Barnstable Restaurant & Tavern, 3176 Main Street, Barnstable 
The Original Gourmet Brunch, 517 Main Street, Hyannis 
Jack’s Lounge, 373 West Main Street, Hyannis 
The Compound Bar & Grill, 644 Main Street, Hyannis] 
The Dragonlite Restaurant, 620 Main Street, Hyannis 
Chipotle Mexican Grill, 793 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Not Your Average Joe’s, CC Mall, Hyannis 
Five Eighty-Six Bistro, 586 Main Street, Hyannis 
Colombo’s Cafe & Pastries, 544 Main Street, Hyannis 
FOGO Brazilian Barbeque, 55 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Kettle Ho Restaurant, 12 School Street, Cotuit 
Oceans/Hyannis Anglers Club, 235 Ocean Street, Hyannis 
Brazilian Grill, 676-678 Main Street, Hyannis 
Pain D’Avignon, 15 Hinckley Road, Hyannis 
Kobi House, 489 Bearse’s Way, Hyannis 
Cape Cod Inn/Duck Inn Pub, 447 Main Street, Hyannis 
Prova Brazil Steakhouse, 415 Main Street, Hyannis 
Shanghai Chinese Restaurant, 11 Ridgewood Avenue, Hyannis 
Bobby Byrne’s Hyannis Pub, 489 Bearse’s Way, Hyannis 
T. Murphy’s Sports Bar & Grill, Cape Cod Mall, Hyannis 
Embargo, 453 Main Street, Hyannis 
Wimpy’s, 752 Main Street, Osterville 
The Dolphin Restaurant, 3250 Main Street, Barnstable 
Tiki Port, 790 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Barbyann’s, 120 Airport Road, Hyannis 
The Naked Oyster, 410 Main Street, Hyannis 
Bistrot de Soleil, 350 Stevens Street, Hyannis 
DJ’s Wings, Ribs, Subs n More, 165 Yarmouth Road, Hyannis 
Roadhouse Cafe, 488 South Street, Hyannis 
The Steakhouse Sports Bar, 72 North Street, Hyannis [not renewed] 
Beech Tree Cantina/Off the Hook Sushi & Raw Bar, 599 Main Street, Hyannis 
The Regatta, 4631 Falmouth Road, Cotuit [not renewed] 
Raw Bar on Ocean Street, 230 Ocean Street, Hyannis 
House of Bud’s, 959 Bearse’s Way, Hyannis 
Hyannis Golf Club, 1800 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Sam Diego’s, 950 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
The Island Merchant, 302 Main Street, Hyannis 
Schooner’s, 372 Main Street, Hyannis 
Philbrick’s, 1460 Route 149, Marstons Mills 
Ying’s Sushi Bar & Lounge, 59 Center Street, Hyannis 
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Tommy Doyle’s Irish Pub & Restaurant, 334 Main Street, Hyannis 
Misaki, 379 West Main Street, Hyannis 
Il Maestro, 297 North Street, Hyannis 
B&B Pizza, 10 Seaboard Lane, Hyannis 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as 
printed. 
 
Common Victualler Beer & Wine 
 
Pizza Wave, 3864 Falmouth Road, Marstons Mills 
Craigville Pizza & Mexican, 618 Craigville Beach Road, Centerville 
Bangkok Cuisine, 20 Independence Drive, Hyannis 
Mike’s Pizza, 1220 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Crisp Flatbread, 791 Main Street, Osterville 
Golden Fountain Restaurant, 203 West Main Street, Hyannis 
Pizzeria Barbone LLC, 390 Main St Hyannis 
Thai House, 304 Main Street, Hyannis 
Pinocchio Pizza, 1661 Falmouth Road, Centerville 
Vista De Mare Diner, 430 Main Street, Hyannis 
B2 Burrito Bistro, 790 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Scottie’s Pizza, 244 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Daily Paper, 644 West Main Street, Hyannis 
New England Pizza House #1, 187A West Main Street, Hyannis 
Palio Pizzeria, 435 Main Street, Hyannis 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as 
printed. 
 
Club All Alcohol 
 
Wequaquet Lake Yacht Club, 150 Annable Point Road, Centerville 
Cummaquid Golf Club, 35 Marstons Lane, Cummaquid 
Oyster Harbors Club, 170 Grand Island Drive, Osterville 
Osterville Veterans Association, 753 Main Street, Osterville 
Hyannis Yacht Club, 490 Ocean Street, Hyannis 
Hyannisport Club, 2 Irving Avenue, Hyannis Port 
Hyannis Elks, 852 Bearse’s Way, Hyannis 
West Barnstable Deer Club, 1800 Old Stage Road, West Barnstable 
Wianno Club, 389 Parker Road, Osterville 
Wianno Club, 107 Sea View Ave, Osterville 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as 
printed. 
 
Farmer Brewery Pouring 
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Cape Cod Beer, 1336 Phinney’s Lane, Hyannis 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as 
printed. 
 
General On Premises 
 
Ryan Family Amusements, 441 Main Street, Hyannis 
Pufferbellies, 183R Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
The Quarterdeck Lounge, 247 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Cotuit Center for the Arts, 4404 Falmouth Road, Cotuit 
Puff the Magic, 649 Main Street, Hyannis 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as 
printed. 
 
Innholder All Alcohol 
 
Resort and Conference Center at Hyannis, 35 Scudder Avenue, Hyannis 
Courtyard by Marriott, 707 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Heritage House Hotel, 259 Main Street, Hyannis 
Cape Codder Resort, 1225 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Greenhouse Restaurant, 1127 Route 132, Hyannis 
Doubletree Bistro, 287 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
International Inn, 662 Main Street, Hyannis 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as 
printed. 
 
Package Store All Alcohol 
 
Osterville Package Store, 11 Wianno Avenue, Osterville 
Seven G’s Liquor Shoppe990 Route 6A, West Barnstable 
Parker’s Discount Liquors, 1166 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Blanchard Liquors, 167 Corporation Street, Hyannis 
Hyannis Package Store, 775 Main Street, Hyannis 
Willow Package Store, 700 Yarmouth Road, Hyannis 
Barnstable Bottle Shoppe, 10 Seaboard Lane, Hyannis 
Cotuit Liquors, 3858 Falmouth Road, Marstons Mills 
Luke’s Super Liquors, 395 Barnstable Road, Hyannis 
Craigville Package Store, 2946 Falmouth Road, Osterville 
Fancy’s Farm Market, 699 Main Street, Osterville 
Cape Cod Package Store, 1495 Falmouth Road, Centerville 
Cotuit Grocery, 737 Main Street, Cotuit 
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A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as 
printed. 
 
Package Store Beer & Wine 
 
Willow Tree Market, 15 Charles Street, Hyannis 
Mini Food Mart, 252 Main Street, Hyannis 
Hess Express 21243, 50 Ocean Street, Hyannis 
Sea Street Food Mart, 231 Sea Street, Hyannis 
GOL Supermarket, 55 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Lambert’s Rainbow Fruit, 1000 West Main Street, Centerville 
Old Village Store, 2455 Meetinghouse Road, West Barnstable 
Barnstable Market, 3220 Main Street, Barnstable 
Food Port International Market, 338 Main Street, Hyannis 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as 
printed. 
 
Class I Auto Dealers: 
 
Dick Beard Chevrolet/Subaru, 20-25 Ridgewood Avenue, Hyannis 
Buckler’s, 100-116 Ridgewood Avenue, Hyannis 
Hyannis Honda, 830-880 West Main Street, Hyannis 
Hyannis Honda Body Shop, 1364 Phinney’s Lane, Hyannis 
King’s Grant Racquet Club, 12 Old Kings Road, Cotuit 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as 
printed. 
 
Class II Auto Dealers: 
 
Price-Less Auto Sales, 417A&B, 431B Yarmouth Road, Hyannis 
All Cape Auto Sales, 711 Yarmouth Road, Hyannis 
Davis Auto Sales, 50 Airport Road, Hyannis 
Huhtanen’s Auto Sales, 972 East Main Street, West Barnstable 
Cars for Kindness, 745 West Main Street, Hyannis 
Cape Cod Auto Connection, 152 Ridgewood Avenue, Hyannis 
Cape Motors, 123A Falmouth Road, Hyannis 
J&J Auto, 381 Camp Street, Hyannis 
Premier Cape Cod, 460 Yarmouth Road, Hyannis 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as 
printed. 
 
Lodging Houses 
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Green Mountain B&B, 328 Sea Street, Hyannis 
The Hillcrest B&B, 70 Gosnold Street, Hyannis 
The Embassy Inn, 98 High School Road, Hyannis 
Simmons Homestead Inn, 288 Scudder Ave., Hyannis 
900 Realty Trust, 961 Pitcher’s Way, Hyannis 
900 Realty Trust, 975 Pitcher’s Way, Hyannis 
900 Realty Trust, 989 Pitcher’s Way, Hyannis 
Saltwinds B&B, 319 Sea Street, Hyannis 
Ashley Manor, 3660 Main Street, Barnstable 
Craigville Conf. Ctr., The Inn, 208 Lake Elizabeth Drive, Centerville 
Craigville Conf. Ctr., The Lodge, 39 Prospect Avenue, Centerville 
Craigville Conf. Ctr., The Manor, 45 Prospect Avenue, Centerville 
Craigville Conf. Ctr., Seaside House, 19 Vine Avenue, Centerville 
Craigville Conf. Ctr., Groves House, 125 Ocean Avenue, Centerville 
Yarmouth Road Lodging, 34 Yarmouth Road, Hyannis 
Acworth Inn, 4352 Main Street, Cummaquid 
Bass River Properties, 156 Main Street, Hyannis 
Bass River Properties, 164 Main Street, Hyannis 
Bass River Properties, 80 Yarmouth Road, Hyannis 
Bass River Properties, 18 Quaker Road, Hyannis 
Memories by the Sea, 162-66 Sea Street, Hyannis 
 
A Motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as 
printed. 
 
Common Victuallers 
 
Willow Tree Market, 15 Charles Street, Hyannis 
Aegean Pizza, 378 Barnstable Road, Hyannis 
Casual Gourmet, 31 Richardson Road, Centerville 
Casual Gourmet Express, CC Hospital, Hyannis 
Scudder Family Cafe, 141 Bassett Lane, Hyannis 
Pizza 1 & Subs 2, 2954 Falmouth Road, Marstons Mills 
Subway #51116, 793 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Subway #29595, 425 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Subway #23787, 2145 Iyannough Road, West Barnstable 
FAME (Cape Cod Community College, West Barnstable 
Starbuck’s #15703, 655 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
7-Eleven, 398 Main Street, Hyannis 
Old Village Store, 2455 Meetinghouse Road, West Barnstable 
Daily Paper on Main, 546 Main Street, Hyannis 
The Broken Cone, 569 Main Street, #D1, Hyannis 
Little Country Pizza 2, 700 Yarmouth Road, Hyannis 
Sunnyside Restaurant, 282 Main Street, Hyannis 
Kandy Korner, 474 Main Street, Hyannis 
 



 12

A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as 
printed.  
 
Daily Live Entertainment 
 
Alberto’s Ristorante, 360 Main Street, Hyannis 
The Black Cat Tavern, 165 Ocean Street, Hyannis 
The Nineteenth Hole Tavern, 11 Barnstable Road, Hyannis 
Resort and Conference Center at Hyannis, 35 Scudder Avenue, Hyannis 
UNO Chicago Grill, 574 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Fazio’s Trattoria, 294 Main Street, Hyannis 
Wequaquet Lake Yacht Club, 150 Annable Point Road, Centerville 
Barnstable Comedy Club, 3171 Main Street, Barnstable 
British Beer Company, 412 Main Street, Hyannis 
Barnstable Restaurant & Tavern, 3176 Main Street, Barnstable 
Pufferbellies, 183R Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
The Compound Bar & Grill, 644 Main Street, Hyannis] 
Courtyard by Marriott, 707 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Heritage House Hotel, 259 Main Street, Hyannis 
Oyster Harbors Club, 170 Grand Island Drive, Osterville 
Colombo’s Cafe & Pastries, 544 Main Street, Hyannis 
Cape Codder Resort, 1225 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Hyannis Yacht Club, 490 Ocean Street, Hyannis 
Oceans/Hyannis Anglers Club, 235 Ocean Street, Hyannis 
Brazilian Grill, 676-678 Main Street, Hyannis 
Pain D’Avignon, 15 Hinckley Road, Hyannis 
Cotuit Center for the Arts, 4404 Falmouth Road, Cotuit 
Cape Cod Inn/Duck Inn Pub, 447 Main Street, Hyannis 
Prova Brazil Steakhouse, 415 Main Street, Hyannis 
Doubletree Bistro, 287 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Embargo, 453 Main Street, Hyannis 
Puff the Magic, 649 Main Street, Hyannis 
Cape Cod Beer, 1336 Phinney’s Lane, Hyannis 
Hyannisport Club, 2 Irving Avenue, Hyannis Port 
Bistrot de Soleil, 350 Stevens Street, Hyannis 
Hyannis Elks, 852 Bearse’s Way, Hyannis 
Roadhouse Cafe, 488 South Street, Hyannis 
The Steakhouse Sports Bar, 72 North Street, Hyannis [not renewed] 
Beech Tree Cantina/Off the Hook Sushi & Raw Bar, 599 Main Street, Hyannis 
International Inn, 662 Main Street, Hyannis 
West Barnstable Deer Club, 1800 Old Stage Road, West Barnstable 
Raw Bar on Ocean Street, 230 Ocean Street, Hyannis 
House of Bud’s, 959 Bearse’s Way, Hyannis 
Hyannis Golf Club, 1800 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
The Island Merchant, 302 Main Street, Hyannis 
Schooner’s, 372 Main Street, Hyannis 
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Ying’s Sushi Bar & Lounge, 59 Center Street, Hyannis 
Tommy Doyle’s Irish Pub & Restaurant, 334 Main Street, Hyannis 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as 
printed except The Steakhouse. 
 
Daily Non-Live Entertainment 
 
Alberto’s Ristorante, 360 Main Street, Hyannis 
The Black Cat Tavern, 165 Ocean Street, Hyannis 
The Nineteenth Hole Tavern, 11 Barnstable Road, Hyannis 
Resort and Conference Center at Hyannis, 35 Scudder Avenue, Hyannis 
Ryan Family Amusements, 441 Main Street, Hyannis 
Craigville Pizza & Mexican, 618 Craigville Beach Road, Centerville 
UNO Chicago Grill, 574 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Fazio’s Trattoria, 294 Main Street, Hyannis 
Seaside Pub on Main, 615 Main Street, Hyannis 
British Beer Company, 412 Main Street, Hyannis 
Barnstable Restaurant & Tavern, 3176 Main Street, Barnstable 
Jack’s Lounge, 373 West Main Street, Hyannis 
Pufferbellies, 183R Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
The Compound Bar & Grill, 644 Main Street, Hyannis] 
Courtyard by Marriott, 707 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Chipotle Mexican Grill, 793 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Not Your Average Joe’s, CC Mall, Hyannis 
Heritage House Hotel, 259 Main Street, Hyannis 
Outback Steakhouse, 1070 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Five Eighty-Six Bistro, 586 Main Street, Hyannis 
Cape Codder Resort, 1225 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
FOGO Brazilian Barbeque, 55 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
The Quarterdeck Lounge, 247 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Osterville Veterans Association, 753 Main Street, Osterville 
Oceans/Hyannis Anglers Club, 235 Ocean Street, Hyannis 
Pain D’Avignon, 15 Hinckley Road, Hyannis 
Cape Cod Inn/Duck Inn Pub, 447 Main Street, Hyannis 
Prova Brazil Steakhouse, 415 Main Street, Hyannis 
Bobby Byrne’s Hyannis Pub, 489 Bearse’s Way, Hyannis 
T. Murphy’s Sports Bar & Grill, Cape Cod Mall, Hyannis 
Doubletree Bistro, 287 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Puff the Magic, 649 Main Street, Hyannis 
Hyannisport Club, 2 Irving Avenue, Hyannis Port 
Bistrot de Soleil, 350 Stevens Street, Hyannis 
Hyannis Elks, 852 Bearse’s Way, Hyannis 
The Steakhouse Sports Bar, 72 North Street, Hyannis [not renewed] 
Beech Tree Cantina/Off the Hook Sushi & Raw Bar, 599 Main Street, Hyannis 
The Regatta, 4631 Falmouth Road, Cotuit [not renewed] 
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Raw Bar on Ocean Street, 230 Ocean Street, Hyannis 
House of Bud’s, 959 Bearse’s Way, Hyannis 
Hyannis Golf Club, 1800 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Schooner’s, 372 Main Street, Hyannis 
Ying’s Sushi Bar & Lounge, 59 Center Street, Hyannis 
Tommy Doyle’s Irish Pub & Restaurant, 334 Main Street, Hyannis 
New England Pizza House #1, 187A West Main Street, Hyannis 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as 
printed except The Steakhouse and The Regatta. 
 
Karaoke 
 
Seaside Pub on Main, 615 Main Street, Hyannis 
British Beer Company, 412 Main Street, Hyannis 
Osterville Veterans Association, 753 Main Street, Osterville 
Cape Cod Inn/Duck Inn Pub, 447 Main Street, Hyannis 
The Steakhouse Sports Bar, 72 North Street, Hyannis [not renewed] 
International Inn, 662 Main Street, Hyannis 
House of Bud’s, 959 Bearse’s Way, Hyannis 
Ying’s Sushi Bar & Lounge, 59 Center Street, Hyannis 
 
Motion duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as printed 
except The Steakhouse. 
 
Automatic Amusement/Video Games 
 
The Nineteenth Hole Tavern, 11 Barnstable Road, Hyannis 
Resort and Conference Center at Hyannis, 35 Scudder Avenue, Hyannis 
Ryan Family Amusements, 441 Main Street, Hyannis 
Craigville Pizza & Mexican, 618 Craigville Beach Road, Centerville 
Jack’s Lounge, 373 West Main Street, Hyannis 
Cape Codder Resort, 1225 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
The Quarterdeck Lounge, 247 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Osterville Veterans Association, 753 Main Street, Osterville 
Oceans/Hyannis Anglers Club, 235 Ocean Street, Hyannis 
Bobby Byrne’s Hyannis Pub, 489 Bearse’s Way, Hyannis 
Bistrot de Soleil, 350 Stevens Street, Hyannis 
Hyannis Elks, 852 Bearse’s Way, Hyannis 
House of Bud’s, 959 Bearse’s Way, Hyannis 
Tommy Doyle’s Irish Pub & Restaurant, 334 Main Street, Hyannis 
New England Pizza House #1, 187A West Main Street, Hyannis 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as 
printed.  
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Pool Tables 
 
The Nineteenth Hole Tavern, 11 Barnstable Road, Hyannis 
The Quarterdeck Lounge, 247 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Osterville Veterans Association, 753 Main Street, Osterville 
Hyannis Elks, 852 Bearse’s Way, Hyannis 
House of Bud’s, 959 Bearse’s Way, Hyannis 
Tommy Doyle’s Irish Pub & Restaurant, 334 Main Street, Hyannis 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as 
printed.  
 
Cinema/Theatre 
 
Barnstable Comedy Club, 3171 Main Street, Barnstable 
Cotuit Center for the Arts, 4404 Falmouth Road, Cotuit 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan to renew all as 
printed. 
 
Mr. Burman stated for the record that the following annual alcohol licensees did not 
renew for 2014: 
 
McGrath’s Saloon & Sports Bar 
Harry’s at the Depot 
Dennis F. Thomas Post #2578 VFW 
  

  Business Meeting: 
 

Release of Executive Session Minutes, if any (0). 
 

And any other new business to come before the Licensing Authority. 
 
Adjourned at 10:25 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
______________________________    _______________________________ 
Christine P. Ade, Recorder         Paul Sullivan, Clerk 
Town of Barnstable Licensing Authority    Town of Barnstable Licensing Authority  
 


